ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
14th January, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
4.35 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Ullman - in the Chair


Councillors Fernandez, Grimshaw, Kean, Morris, Owen and Upton
Chief Superintendent B. Wroe and Councillor Smyth also attended the meeting at the invitation of the Chairman 

169.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Jones, Slater and Wilson, and Councillor Lancaster who had been invited to attend.

170.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

Submitted the minutes of the meeting of the Scrutiny Committee held on 3rd December, 2001.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes be approved and adopted, and signed by the Chairman.




(2) THAT arrangements be made for the report on the issues raised concerning Anti-Social Behaviour Orders (Minute 162) to be submitted for consideration by the Committee.




(3) THAT the decision of Cabinet to establish a Working Party comprising Elected Members, and including the Chairman of this Committee, to consider Salford’s response to the consultation document in respect of the proposed closure of the Salford Magistrates’ Court, be noted (Minute 163).




(4) THAT the current position regarding the inclusion in the Allegating Guide of a number of suggestions from this Committee be ascertained (Minute 164).




(5) THAT the proposals for the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy to be brought back to the Committee in March, 2002, and for representatives of key partners to be invited, be noted and included in the workplan (Minute 165).

171.
CRIME AND DISORDER

The Scrutiny Committee gave consideration to the following documents/issues:-


(a)
Salford Crime and Disorder Audit and Strategy Development.


(b)
Review of Crime : Half Year Report 1st April, 2001 to 30th September, 2001 (Report of the Chief Constable to the Greater Manchester Police Authority).


(c)
Clear Up Rates.


The report on the Salford Crime and Disorder Audit indicated that -

· the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 required all Crime Reduction Partnerships in England and Wales to undertake a Crime and Disorder Audit of their area and develop a three year crime reduction strategy.

· the Salford Crime Reduction Partnership had completed the Salford Crime and Disorder Audit.  The Audit provided sufficient information to identify the main issues of crime and disorder experiences within the City and also identified emerging future priorities for action.


Members were advised of the main issues, emerging priorities, cross cutting themes identified and proposals for developing the draft Strategy and for linking it with other related Strategies and Performance Indicators.


The report of the Chief Constable gave details and an analysis of the main categories of reported crime.


Members discussed the reports in detail and reference was made to the following matters:-

· regeneration and its importance in relation to helping to clear and prevent crime. (It was felt that a lack of employment opportunities could affect youths)

G. Dickson referred to the importance of linking the Regeneration Strategy to other Strategies in an effort to work together to help address this.  C. Green advised Members that Salford had been identified as one of the fastest growing City’s in relation to job opportunities and stressed the efforts being made continually to improve the job situation.

· the incidents of recorded crime and the reasons why it was considered these had fallen over the last three years.


G. Dickson referred to a number of initiatives, including homewatch and increased security measures which might have contributed to this situation.

· the 999 Operation Policy operated by the Police.  Chief Superintendent Wroe outlined the policy advising Members of the enormous increase in calls added to the public expectation of services which had also risen.  He indicated that there was a need to educate people that the use of the 999 emergency number was in instances where immediate life or property was at risk, and of the proposal to introduce a secondary emergency number of 888 in an attempt to alleviate the pressures on the system as a result of the current situation.

· the procedure for feeding back information to the Community Police following a burglary or similar incident being reported.  Chief Superintendent Wroe explained the procedure which operated within the Police Authority.

· prevention work in relation to the increase in the number of arson attacks and whether this should be seen as a priority issue.

· the effect of parental guidance on youngsters and their behaviour.  Reference was made to poor parenting skills and the need to address these.

· crime statistics and the need to monitor and review these against the Strategy.

· under-reporting of crime and repeat victimisation.  Chief Superintendent Wroe advised Members of the multi-agency involvement in addressing these issues and the resources allocated.

· incidents of crime across Salford.  Members were advised that the audit revealed that incidents of crime were not evenly distributed across Salford and that certain crime types disproportionately affected certain parts of the City with the most victimised areas experiencing very high levels of incidence and repeat victimisation.

· the ‘culture’ of criminals and the ‘acceptance of criminality’ in some areas and reluctance to provide information to the Police and the difficulties this causes.

· the work being undertaken on ‘witness intimidation’ and the need to publicise and outline the importance of the outreach services.

· the problems of underage drinking and its relationship to crime.  Members discussed the new powers under ‘Trading Standards’ and how these could help reduce this problem.

· the work of the ‘Youth Offending Team’, a report in respect of which would be coming to the Committee within the next two months.

· reluctance to pass information on to the Police.  Chief Superintendent Wroe referred to the lack of willingness for people to pass on information and the reasons for this.

· the basic reform of the Criminal Justice System.  Chief Superintendent Wroe reported on a recent meeting held between H. Blears, M.P. and 40 Police Officers to identify instances where problems had been experienced by Officers 

as a direct result of the way in which the current Criminal Justice System operated.

· zero tolerance campaigns.

· clear-up rates.  The Chairman referred in particular to the less than 5% detection rate for burglaries in Salford.  Chief Superintendent Wroe outlined the position regarding clear-up rates many of which were high in comparison with other areas and the reasons and issues surrounding these.

· police staffing resources in the Salford Division and the Community areas.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Chief Superintendent Wroe be thanked for attending the meeting and discussing the issues raised by Members.




(2) THAT the Committee consider and monitor Crime and Disorder on a six monthly basis; and Chief Superintendent Wroe be invited to the meetings concerned.




(3) THAT the Committee endorse the Crime and Disorder Audit.




(4) THAT the Review of the Criminal Justice System be added to the workplan.




(5) THAT Chief Superintendent Wroe be requested to provide Committee Members with information on the number of Police Officers on the Salford Establishment, and also crime figures and trends within areas.

172.
BEST VALUE REVIEW - SECTION 17

RESOLVED:
THAT this item be deferred for consideration at the next meeting.

173.
PUBLIC VOICE ON POLICING REVIEW

The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report on the twelve month Review being undertaken by the Police Authority of the Public Voice on Policing meetings process.


The report indicated that the Review Process was to include, amongst other consultation:-


(a)
a questionnaire to all Members to be distributed by 11th March, 2002, with the findings being collated by 1st April, 2002;


(b)
consultation with Crime and Disorder Partnerships at the meeting of Community Safety Managers to be held in March, 2002; and


(c)
a one-day workshop for Police Authority Members in April, 2002.


Members, in discussing the proposals, referred to the possibility of the consultation process merging with the Council’s Community Strategy process and to the Eccles Community Committee whereby ‘policing issues’ were already a standard agenda item.


RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be considered further at the March meeting of the Scrutiny Committee; and that Councillors Connor and Lancaster be invited to be present.

174.
FORWARD PLAN

A copy of the Forward Plan of Key Decisions proposed to be made during the period of four months commencing on 2nd January, 2001, was submitted.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Forward Plan be noted.

175.
WORK PROGRAMME

A copy of the current work programme for the Scrutiny Committee was submitted.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Plan be noted.




(2) THAT the Best Value Reviews - Section 17 and Community Engagement be considered in February.




(3) THAT the Criminal Justice System Review be added to the workplan.




(4) THAT Crime and Disorder be included on a six monthly basis.




(5) THAT a date be determined for the report on the Youth Offending Team to be considered.




(6) THAT the Chairman meet with Officers to determine a more manageable agenda and longer term work programme.
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